
   

TOWN OF TROY   

BOARD OF SELECTPERSONS MINUTES  

  

The Board of Selectpersons held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, July 16, 2024, at 

6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.   

Selectpersons Present: Robert Langlands, Anne Quirion & Gaston Bathalon   

Others Present:  Terri Medley, Steve Button, Renee Falconer, Holly Ross & Travis Cote 

 

 

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.   

1. The meeting opened at 6:30 pm.   

2. (a) Steve asked the engineer for an update on the South Pleasant Street 

project but has not heard back from him. 

3. (b) All water meters were read. Steve has asked for a quote for a new 

meter reader system.  He hopes to have the quote for the next meeting.   

4. (a) Mike reported that the flood did not affect Troy very much.  They only 

used 15 loads of gravel to get the roads back in shape. 

(b) In the past month the tractor and the small truck needed to be sent to 

the garage for repairs.  All are back at the garage in working condition.  

(c.) One of the garage doors broke again.  Nick Bouchard gave an 

estimate to have a new door installed.  The board agreed to replace it. 

(d) Roadside mowing has been completed on all town and village roads.  

5. The Board reviewed the new dog ordinance.  Renee Falconer spoke with 

the board regarding the changes to Vermont Law concerning animal 

control.  She is currently the Animal Control officer in many towns. She 

provided copies of other towns that she has worked with who have 

recently updated their dog ordinance.  She is willing to work with our 

new animal control officer to train her in animal control.  

6. Norman Cohen, from the Vermont Declaration of Inclusion Initiative 

team, phoned in to discuss the initiative.   

7. A motion was made by Gaston to include all delinquent tax parcels except 

parcel 040049, which was recently sold, in our annual delinquent tax 

sale.   



8. A motion was made by Gaston to recommend Ben Meunier to serve as 

the Town of Troy Fire Warden to replace Paul Meunier.  The board 

agreed unanimously. 

9. A motion was made by Gaston to approve the minutes of June 18, 2024. 

10. All Orders were approved with a motion made by Gaston.  

11. Meeting adjourned at 8:16 PM   


